Lena Bonner

From: GeeBabyTeaUp < garianhenry1974@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 2, 2023 10:12 PM

To: Lena Bonner

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Request Hearing

To whom it may concern, my name is Garian Henry and I conduct Stop the Violence Rallies which is on its 3rd Annual in Augusta. I would like to appear before the Commission requesting a hearing to address my community at Magnolia Court Apartments off of East Boundary. I live out here and I am asking the city to help with funding to get some of the under privileged children off the floors sleeping on dirty clothes. I have gone into residences and witnessed conditions children are in and when deprived of adequate sleep it will have a negative bearing on a child's performance. I laid on the floor one night to see how they felt and my back was killing along with neck pains and bones hitting the cold floors. I am a AU student getting my Masters in Public Administration and good Community Development focuses on the well being and quality of living. So I ask to appear before the commissioners to address this issue and to hopefully get aid to the families that make up the community. I ask for twin beds and mattresses plus sheets. Children can not help themselves and they are our future leaders. I ask that you all do the right thing and be a Blessing to them. More information will be provided during my hearing. Mayor Johnson was willing to hear the request to fund the Pride event for June and money has already been given to fund St. Patrick Parade and \$20,000 was used for Juneteenth celebration. Commissioner Jordan Johnson said it best we have to make sure that we are supporting our community and this is how you start. My number is 706-306-4835. Thank you for your Time and I look forward to hearing from you all. God Bless

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of the City of Augusta's mail system -- DO NOT CLICK on links, open attachments or respond to requests for information unless you are sure the content is safe.]